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COVERAGE FOR PRESCRIPTION CONTRACEPTIVES 
 
House Bill 5013 as introduced 
Sponsor:  Rep. Julie M. Rogers 
Committee:  Health Policy 
Complete to 3-5-24 
 
SUMMARY:  

 
House Bill 5013 would amend the Insurance Code to require a health insurance policy 
delivered, issued for delivery, or renewed in Michigan that provides coverage for 
prescription contraceptives to include coverage for all of the following: 

• A 12-month supply of prescription contraceptives furnished or dispensed at one 
time, unless the insured requests a smaller supply or the prescriber directs that the 
insured receive a smaller supply. 

• Outpatient consultations, examinations, procedures, and medical services that are 
necessary to prescribe, dispense, deliver, distribute, administer, or remove a 
prescription contraceptive, if those services are covered for other prescription drugs 
under the policy,. 

• A prescription contraceptive that the insured's prescriber determines is medically 
necessary for the insured. 

 
Prescription contraceptive would mean a drug, device, or other product, including 
a hormonal drug, whether administered orally, transdermally, or intravaginally, that 
requires a prescription and is approved by the United States Food and Drug 
Administration to prevent pregnancy. 

 
The required coverage would have to include furnishing or dispensing up to a 12-month 
supply of prescription contraceptives regardless of whether the insured was covered under 
the policy at the time the prescription contraceptive was first dispensed. 
 
The coverage could be subject to provisions that apply equally to other prescription drugs 
covered by the policy, such required copayments, deductibles, and coinsurance. However, 
a policy described above could not be subject to utilization controls or other forms of 
medical management that limit the supply or coverage of a prescription contraceptive that 
may be dispensed or furnished by a prescriber or pharmacy to less than a 12-month supply 
unless clinical trials determine that a 12-month supply is medically inappropriate. 
 
The bill would apply to health insurance policies delivered, executed, issued, amended, 
adjusted, or renewed in Michigan, or outside of Michigan if covering Michigan residents, 
beginning 90 days after the bill is enacted. 
 
Proposed MCL 500.3406z 
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FISCAL IMPACT:  
 
The bill would have no fiscal impact on the state or on local units of government. 
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